VILLAGE OF HEBRON VILLAGE BOARD MEETING APRIL 29, 2024

President Shelton called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Trustees Shepherd, Correll, Milarski, Stevens, Knaack, and Mogan answered aye to roll call.

Attorney Smoron was in attendance.

Motion to Approve to Reopen the Recessed Meeting of April 22, 2024

Trustee Correll made a motion to approve reopening the recessed meeting of April 22, 2024. Trustee Shepherd seconded the motion. Trustee Correll, Shepherd, Stevens, Knaack, Mogan, and Milarski approved the motion with the suggested edit by answering aye. Motion carried.

President Shelton reported that three proposals were received by the Village and those proposals were distributed to the Village Board for review. He also stated that he reviewed each one with Dan Nelson, Superintendent of Public Works and Village Attorney Michael Smoron. President Shelton Sadie that there were six items in the bid proposal packets and each was to be completed before submitting it to the Village. B&B Lawn Care completed all that was required and asked for \$300 per cut. V&V Lawn Care completed five of the six items and the proposal was deemed incomplete with item F missing. Gavina Landscaping, Inc. was the most expensive at \$1,432 per cut.

Motion to Approve the 2024 Lawn Care Maintenance Agreement Bid

Trustee Shepherd made a motion to award and approve the 2024 Lawn Care Maintenance Agreement to B&B Lawn Care. Trustee Knaack seconded the motion. Trustee Shepherd, Stevens, Knaack, Correll, Mogan, and Milarski approved the motion by answering aye. Motion carried.

Adjournment

After a roll call vote which all approved the meeting adjourned at 6:06 p.m.

Jean Attermeier,

ear atternerer

Village Clerk

Robert W. Shelton

Village President